	Minutes

The University of Toledo Board of Trustees

Academic and Student Affairs Committee Meeting
March 9, 2015


	Committee Chair Dr. S. Amjad Hussain attended the meeting with Committee members Trustee Jeffrey C. Cole, Trustee Gary P. Thieman and Trustee Sharon Speyer.  Other Trustees at the meeting included Mr. Steven M. Cavanaugh and Mr. Joseph H. Zerbey, IV. Student Trustee Dr. Laura E. Halpin was present; Student Trustee Mr. Daniel D. Arendt was absent.  University Council Representative Dr.  Karen Hoblet and Community member Ms. Mary Fedderke were absent.  Other meeting attendees included Mr. John Barrett, Dr. Frank Calzonetti, Ms. Meghan Cunningham, Dr. Kristen Keith, Ms. Vanessa McCray, Mr. David Morlock, Dr. Nagi Naganathan, Dr. Kaye Patten-Wallace, Dr. Linda Rouillard, Mr. Vern Snyder, Ms. Joan Stasa, and Mr. Jon Strunk.


	ATTENDANCE



	The meeting was called to order at 11:30 a.m. by Trustee Hussain in the Driscoll Alumni Center Schmakel room.  
	CALL TO ORDER



	Trustee Hussain requested a motion to waive the reading of the minutes from the December 15, 2014 Committee meeting and approve them as written. A motion was received by Trustee Thieman, seconded by Trustee Speyer, followed by Committee approval.

	APPROVAL OF MINUTES



	Faculty Senate President, Dr. Karen Hoblet, was absent but submitted a report prior to the meeting (see attachment).

	FACULTY SENATE



	Dr. Ronald Opp, Associate Professor Educational Leadership in the Judith Herb College of Education/Graduate Council Chair, was not present.

	GRADUATE COUNCIL



	Student Government President, Mr. Clayton Notestine, was not present.

	STUDENT GOVERNMENT



	Mr. John Barrett, Interim Provost and Executive VP for Academic Affairs, presented the Committee with recommendations for tenure and promotion for 2015-2016.  The Committee members were provided with a list of recommendations which included 4 applicants for tenure, 13 applicants for tenure and promotion, and 16 applicants for promotion.  The Committee was also presented with a handout which provided a photo of each tenure candidate and information about their college affiliation, department and research focus area.  After Mr. Barrett’s presentation, Dr. Hussain requested a motion to approve the recommendations and forward them to the Consent Agenda at the April 13 Board meeting.  A motion was received by Trustee Speyer, seconded by Trustee Cole and approved by the Committee.
	RECOMMENDATIONS FOR TENURE

AND PROMOTION 2015-2016



	Mr. Barrett was invited to provide the Committee with information about honorary degree nominations for the upcoming Commencement ceremonies. Detailed information was provided about each candidate with some of the highlights about each nominee shown below.
· Mr. Roy Ames – Appointed CEO and President of Cooper Tire and Rubber Company in 2006 and Chairman in 2007.  Mr. Ames earned his B.S. in Mechanical Engineering from UT in 1975 and for the next 31 years worked in a variety of positions at The Whirlpool Company in the areas of engineering, manufacturing, global procurement and international operations management.  Mr. Barrett also presented a list of significant international posts held by Mr. Armes as well as a number of boards he sits on and has been appointed to.  In 2009, Mr. and Mrs. Armes were instrumental in establishing the Engineering Leadership Institute in the UT College of Engineering to assist undergraduate students in gaining critical leadership skills to complement their academic skills.  Mr. Barrett reported that the Academic Honors Committee has voted to recommend the nomination of Mr. Armes for the Honorary Degree of Doctor of Business Administration, honoris causa.
· Mr. Keith L. Faber – Represents the 12th State Senate District in western Ohio and currently serves as the 94th President of the Ohio Senate.  He previously served three terms in the Ohio House of Representatives.  Mr. Faber is the principal partner with Faber & Associates in Celina, Ohio, a law firm specializing in civil litigation and mediation.  He earned his B.S. in Public Administration/Policy with honors from Oakland University in Michigan in 1988 and his J.D. from The Ohio State University in 1991.  Mr. Barrett reviewed Mr. Faber’s previous appointments to Senate leadership positions and the work he has been recognized for.  The Academic Honors Committee has voted to recommend the nomination of Mr. Keith Faber for the Honorary Degree of Doctor of Public Administration, honoris causa.
· Dr. Yvette Roubideaux, M.H.P. – Acting Director of the Indian Health Service (HIS), Department of Health and Human Services and is the principal federal health care advocate and provide for American Indians and Alaska Natives.  At the HIS, she administrators a $4.4 billion nationwide health care delivery program that is responsible for providing preventive, curative, and community health care to approximately 2.2 million American Indians and Alaska Natives in hospitals, clinics and other settings throughout the U.S.  Mr. Barrett provided information about Dr. Roubideaux’s leadership roles and areas of services.  Dr. Roubideaux has authored several monographs and peer-reviewed publications on American Indian/Alaska Native health issues, research, and policy.  The Academic Honors Committee has voted to recommend the nomination of Dr. Roubideaux to the Board of Trustees for consideration of an Honorary Degree of Doctor of Medicine, honoris causa.
Trustee Hussain requested a motion to forward all three nominations to the Consent Agenda at the April 13 Board meeting.  A motion was received from Trustee Thieman, seconded by Trustee Speyer and approved by the Committee.


	HONORARY DEGREE NOMINATIONS



	With no further business to discuss, Trustee Hussain adjourned the meeting at  11:40 a.m.
	ADJOURNMENT


Faculty Senate Report to Board of Trustees Academic and Student Affairs Committee

March 9, 2015

Faculty Senate and the FSEC have been working hard in concert with administration and student governance on a number of initiatives.

We have finalized communications and a rubric with alternatives measures that can be employed.  This information has been presented at Senate, and has gone out to college Deans and faculty who are required to provide note taking for students.  The work of this task force has met the needs of our students, faculty, Disability Services, the Chief Compliance Officer at the University, as well as the law (American’s with Disabilities Act).  

The FSEC has been working on Presidential Search/Interviews/Visits for the past two weeks. We had very informative luncheons with each of the candidates, two open forums with each of the candidates, two community receptions for each of the candidates, and other impromptu meetings that occurred as a result of candidate presentation at one of these many interactions.   We requested that the videos of the open forums and the surveys be open to faculty after all three candidates had visited.  This was done for one additional day.

The Dean’s evaluations have gone out to the appropriate colleges on February 26, 2015 and will remain open until March 11, 2015.  Hopefully this will yield some specific data about the performance of the Deans in the colleges of Pharmacy, Nursing, Communications and Arts, Education, and Natural Science and Math.   All faculty are being encouraged to participate in this process.  

Many hours of work by Executive committee members, specifically Mike Dowd, went into working with college personnel to develop accurate lists of faculty in each college to facilitate the Faculty Senate election process that will be occurring this spring.  

The Committees on Constitution and Rules and Elections have been asked to call meetings to begin review of the Constitution and Rules.  Constitution and rules need to meet to correct some of the language and recommend amendments of the appendices to reflect the new University College structure.  A resolution to begin the process for allocation of Faculty Senate seats per college was presented at Faculty Senate on March 3, 2015.

The Executive Committee continues to take their responsibilities seriously as we participate in making history at The University of Toledo.  We will continue to ask questions on issues of importance and advocate for faculty, students, and staff.  

We are sincerely grateful for the opportunities the BOT has provided us to participate in the selection of the new President of The University of Toledo.  

Respectfully,

Karen L. Hoblet, PhD, MSN, RN, CNL

University of Toledo Faculty Senate President
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